Marshall Child Development Center 
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Director….!

May is a bittersweet month for me.  We watch the oldest of our students graduate from preschool on May 17th.  They are so ready and well prepared, but it is hard to see them grow up and move on!  We are grateful to their families for allowing us to invest in their lives.  I am glad that the majority of the class will be staying this summer until Kindergarten starts.  Once Kindergarten starts, we do have the option of “drop in care” until children enter the First Grade. This is a great plan for those school holidays when MCDC is still open.  We keep a separate waiting list for drop in care.  If there are any dates that you would like your child added to the list, please email them to Melissa.G.Boylen@nasa.gov.  If we are going to have openings on those dates, Melissa will contact you.  Cost for a drop in day is $45.00 and a half day is $25.00.  
We are pleased to have Spoiled Rotten Photography coming to our school again on May 3rd and 4th for Campus Candids.  These are a little different then the portraits we have done in the fall.  Every child will be photographed.  There is no need to sign up.  The photographs will be taken outside.  On Thursday May 3rd, we will photograph Infant A, Creeper A, Toddler A, Explorer A, Preschool A, and Preschool C.  On Friday May 4th, we will photograph Infant B, Creeper B, Toddler B, Explorer B, and Preschool B.
On Thursday May 10th we will be setting up our Mother’s Day Store in the multi-purpose room.  Explorers and Preschoolers will be able to shop for those special ladies in their lives.  Each gift is $2.00.  You will find envelopes in your child’s classroom to put your payment in. Please include your child’s name and who they are buying for.
Join us on Friday morning March 11th for Muffins for Moms!  Moms, stop by the cafeteria between 6:45am-8:30am and grab a muffin to eat with your child, or on the go!  

May 14th-18th is a week each year that we set aside to let our staff know just how much we appreciate them!  We ask for volunteers to bring in goodies on Monday and Thursday, and volunteers to sit with the children during naptime from 12:30pm-2:30pm.  We also ask that each child make a page for the staff memory books.  More details about this important week will be outlined in a separate email.  
It has come to my attention that not everyone is aware of the different payment options for tuition.  At this time, we only take cash or check.  You may drop your payments in the wooden box located in the front lobby.  You can also set up bill pay through your financial institution.  You set up an automatic payment that will come out of your account either weekly or bi-weekly, even monthly.  Then your bank mails us a check.  If you would like a handwritten receipt, please indicate that in the memo field on your check.  If you would like an electronic receipt, you may email me at any time.

Hopefully we are coming into the time of year that we do not see as many sicknesses spreading through the center.  To help with this even more, please review our illness policy that is outlined in our operating policies.
Illness

For everyone’s protection, no child will be admitted to the center with a suspected contagious disease or symptoms of such an illness.  If a child should contract a contagious disease or illness and has potentially exposed other children at the center, the parent must notify the Director as soon as possible.  A notice posted at the center will inform parents of the possibility of their child being exposed to a contagious disease or illness.  Each parent is responsible for minimizing the impacts of contagious diseases or illness to other children at the MCDC.

If a child becomes ill while at the center, the parent will be contacted to pick up the child immediately. Once the parent has been personally notified, the parent must pick up the child within 30 minutes.  It is imperative that the parent/guardian maintains up to date contact information on file in the event of an illness or injury.  When a teacher suspects that a child is ill the office is notified, and the child’s temperature is taken if deemed necessary.  When the child is ill and cannot continue their day, the child is brought to the office.  Parents are notified that the child must be picked up immediately.  A Sick Child Form is completed by the teacher and sent home with the child.

Any child who is sent home with fever, vomiting, diarrhea, or any other symptoms indicative of a contagious disease or illness, will not be readmitted to the center until the child is free of the symptoms for 24 hours or a physician has stated the child is no longer contagious.  A written statement from the child’s physician stating that the child is not contagious to other children will be required to re-enter the center prior to the 24 hour symptom free interval specified above.  

The MCDC will follow guidelines prescribed by the American Academy of Pediatrics in Managing Infectious Diseases in Child Care and Schools.  Children displaying the following illness or symptoms shall be temporarily excluded from the MCDC:

· The illness prevents the child from participating comfortably in activities as determined by the staff of the child care program or school; or 
· The illness results in a greater need for care than the staff of the program determines they can provide without compromising their ability to care for other children; or 

· The child has any of the following conditions: 

· Appears to be severely ill.  This could include lethargy/ lack of responsiveness, irritability, persistent crying, difficult breathing, or having a quickly spreading rash. 

· Fever (temperature above 101°F [38.3°C] 

· Diarrhea-defined by more watery stools or decreased form of stool that is not associated with changes of diet.  Exclusion is required for all diapered children whose stool is not contained in the diaper, and toilet-trained children if the diarrhea is causing “accidents”.  In addition, diapered children with diarrhea should be excluded if the stool frequency exceeds 2 or more stools above normal for that child, because this may cause too much work for the teacher/caregiver and thereby challenge the teacher’s/caregiver’s ability to maintain sanitary diaper changing techniques.  Readmission after diarrhea can occur when diapered children have their stool contained by the diaper (even if the stools remain loose) and when toilet-trained children do not have toileting accidents.  Special circumstances that require specific exclusion criteria include the following:

· Toxic-producing E Coli or Shigella infection, until the diarrhea resolves and the test results of 2 stool cultures are negative for these organisms.

· Salmonella serotype Typhi infection, until diarrhea resolves.  In children younger than 5 years with Salmonella serotype Typhi, 3 negative stool cultures are required. 

· Blood or mucus in the stools not explained by dietary change, medication, or hard stools. 

· Vomiting more than 2 times in the previous 24 hours, unless the vomiting is determined to be caused by a non-communicable condition and the child is not in danger of dehydration. 

· Mouth sores with drooling unless the child's physician or local health department authority states that the child is noninfectious. 

· Rash with fever or behavioral changes, until a physician has determined that the illness is not a communicable disease. 

· Tuberculosis, until the child's physician or local health department states child is on appropriate treatment and can return. 

· Impetigo, until 24 hours after treatment has been started. 

· Streptococcal pharyngitis (i.e., strep throat or other streptococcal infection), until 24 hours after treatment has been started.

· Head lice or nits, until after the first treatment. (Note: exclusion is not necessary before the end of the program day.) 

· Scabies, until after treatment has been given. 

· Shingles, child may return only if the sores can be covered by clothing and/or dressing or until sores have crusted.

· Chickenpox (varicella), until all lesions have dried or crusted (usually 6 days after onset of rash). 

· Persistent abdominal pain (continues for more than 2 hours) or intermittent abdominal pain associated with fever, dehydration, or other signs or symptoms of illness. 

· Rubella, until 6 days after the rash appears.

· Pertussis, until 5 days of appropriate antibiotic treatment.

· Mumps, until 5 days after onset of parotid gland swelling.

· Measles, until 4 days after onset of rash.

· Hepatitis A virus infection, until 1 week after onset of illness or jaundice or as directed by the health department (if the child's symptoms are mild). (Note: protection of the others in the group should be checked to be sure everyone who was exposed has received vaccine or receives vaccine immediately.)

· Ringworm Infection:  Defined as tinea capitis, tines corporis, tinea cruris, and/or tinea pedis.  Child may not return until 24 hours after treatment has begun.

• Any child determined by the local health department to be contributing to the transmission of illness during an outbreak. 
**For more details and other diseases, see Appendix A1, "Signs and Symptoms Chart".   A reference copy of Managing Infectious Diseases in Child Care and Schools, published by the American Academy of Pediatrics is kept on file in the Director’s Office.

A child may return to the center prior to the above guidelines if the child’s physician provides a statement, in writing, to the MCDC Director stating that the child is no longer contagious.

Even if a child does not display any of the above noted symptoms, the MCDC Director or Assistant Director has the discretion to exclude a child pending a physician’s written statement that the child is safely able to return to a group care environment.


In the event that your child does need medication while at school, a medication authorization form must be filled out weekly.  This form can be found on our website.  We ask that you only have us administer medications that need to be given more than twice a day.
Have a great month!!

Kelli

From the Board of Directors….!

MCDC Families,
Thanks to everyone that voted in our annual election.  Members departing the board are Stefanie J. and Audrey L.  If you see them around, please thank them for their service; they’ve devoted a lot of time to help keep MCDC a great place for our kids.  Rachel G. and Amber W. will be joining the board when new terms start in June.  Please offer them your support as they volunteer to serve MCDC.

Spring is a busy time and there are a lot of things going on.  First, thanks to those who came out to help with our spring work day.  The weather didn’t allow for any outside work, but we were still able to address some needs indoors.  Second, the week of the young child was great and the trike-a-thon was a big success.  Thanks to the parents that were able to volunteer their time and talents in the classrooms.  The last thing I want to mention is Staff Appreciation week later this month.  Please be on the lookout for information and postings on ways to show the staff our appreciation.  Of course, the biggest thing is the staff appreciation lunch, where we volunteer to cover naptime so the teachers and staff can enjoy a nice lunch as a group.

Remember, MCDC is a non-profit corporation established by MSFC parents so we could have convenient access to the best child care available, and the continued involvement of parents is the only way to keep that vision a reality.

Thanks and Happy Spring,

Brian M.
MCDC Board President

Upcoming Events:

May 1st=
Board Meeting 11:30am
May 3rd-4th=
Campus Candids

May 10th=
Mother’s Day Store


Staff Meeting 6:00pm

May 11th=
Muffins for Mom

May 14th-18th=
Staff Appreciation Week

May 16th=
Staff Appreciation Luncheon 12:30pm-2:30pm

May 17th=
Preschool A Graduation

May 28th=
Center Closed for Memorial Day

May 29th=
Board Meeting 11:30am

Coming Up in June:
Board meeting and staff meeting 12th
Father’s Day Store 14th
Donuts for Dad 15th
Kelli out of the office 25th-29th
Fourth of July Parade 28th
Hello from Infant A

April showers have brought May flowers to Infant A.  We will be outside looking for flowers when we take our buggy rides and inside looking for flowers in our story books we read each day.  Except for our new twins everyone is sitting up and beginning to move about the room.  Crawling will come sometime soon for sure.  

As usual, a lot of our infants are teething. With teething, brings up the question about emerging gums and teeth.  Even before an infant sports his first tooth, it’s a good idea to wipe the gums with gauze or soft washcloth.  As teeth start to appear, look for a baby toothbrush.  Use a tiny amount of fluoride toothpaste and twice a day gently brush on the inside and outside of each of the baby’s teeth, as well as; the tongue.  Experts agree that your baby should see a dentist by the first birthday.
Parents, enjoy the first holiday of the summer months and bring in pictures for our language wall if you can.

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Happy May from the beautiful babies of Infant B!  We are so glad to see that the weather is warming up.  We are looking forward to some beautiful May days.  We will be going outside daily since the weather is nice.  If you want your child to wear sunscreen while we are outside, please make sure you get your doctor notes and bottles of sunscreen into us as soon as possible.  Also, be sure to bring some spring and summer clothes for your child’s extra outfits.


We have a lot of exciting things going on at MCDC in May.  We will be having Campus Candid’s on May 3rd-4th.  We will have several events for Mother’s Day and Staff Appreciation Week.  There will be more information sent out about these events closer to time.  Make sure you are keeping an eye out for those. We will be closed on May 28th for Memorial Day.  Looking forward to a Marvelous May with you all!

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
A great big “HELLO” to all who take time to read, 

know that staying informed is a very good deed.
Our group is the same but the activity level has changed.  

That’s because we have a different age range.

Our April showers have been with us from day to day.  

The winds that come with them have almost blown us away.

Now as we approach the calm of a month close to spring. 

 We will share with you what its activities will bring.

May is the month we celebrate and give thanks to our mother.  

We make sure she knows that like her, there is truly none other.

We will spend time with her on this special day.  

We will shower her with lots of love and let her have her way.

We will talk about our colors and even name a few.  

We will learn about pretty flowers and different animals as well.

We will spend more time outside in play working on large motor skills.  Pushing push toys and going down the slide are all a great big thrill.  Once our babies are all diapered up and had all their tummies could keep.  

We give them a hug and lay them down, watching as they nod off to sleep.

A teacher and dancer’s life is busy, there’s never a dull moment or day.  If you don’t believe us just come in and see or peek in the door of Creeper A.  

Until next time!  See You!!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Yay! It’s finally May! April was a blast and we had so much fun, especially with all the special activities during The Week of the Young Child!  We loved getting to play outside so much and we look forward to being outside even more now that it’s warm and the weather is nice!  To help our little owls get to play outside more, we ask that you apply sunscreen in the morning, so we can get outside right after breakfast and we will reapply again in the afternoon if we go outside.
 We have a lot of fun plans for our sweet owls during the month of May! This month we will learn about Spanish culture, the weather, ocean life, our 5 senses as well as celebrate our sweet mommas for Mother’s Day! Another special activity this month is the Staff Appreciation Week/Luncheon.  On May 16, 2018 we need our amazing parents to volunteer their time to spend a couple of hours to sit with the children from 12:30-2:30 so the staff can all attend a special luncheon together.  If you would like to help us out and volunteer, be sure to let us know! May is going to be busy, but it’s sure to be a hoot!

Important Dates to Remember:

· May 3-4: Campus Candid’s

· May 10: Mother’s Day Store for Explorers & Preschool 

· May 11: Muffins for Mom! – Grab and delicious muffin and juice to celebrate our    terrific moms

· May 14-18: Staff Appreciation Week

· May 16: Staff Appreciation Luncheon – Help us out and volunteer to sit with the children from 12:30-2:30 so the teachers can go to a special luncheon!

· May 17: Preschool-A Graduation!

· May 28: MCDC Closed for Memorial Day
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Spring is here.
Spring is here.
Goodbye, snow.
Flowers grow.
Birds and bees,
Leaves on trees.
Hello, Spring.
Hello, Spring.
Toddler A is buzzing on into May! Wow we are already talking about May. This year is just flying by. Thank you parents for participating in week of the young child! We had so much fun and you all made it a huge success! 
We have so many fun lessons planned for May! Keep an eye out for our weekly lesson plans, which we will send home every Friday for the following week. It’s that time of the year again; sunscreen, sunscreen, sunscreen. We love to be outside. Please apply sunscreen on your child before drop off and we will reapply as needed. Please be sure to send a water cup on Monday and remember to take it home on Friday to wash.  We want to keep your toddlers hydrated throughout the day. 
We have a few important dates in May. First, we will have our Mother’s Day party on the 11th at 2:45. Second, MCDC will be closed the 28th for Memorial weekend. We hope you have a great holiday weekend! 
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Hello Toddler B Family:
Wow May is already here! We had an awesome April even though we went from warm weather back to cold weather! Our week of the young child was a great week for the children we ended it well, with an ice cream social. Now that the summer months are among us we ask that you bring in sunscreen for your child if you haven’t already. If you would like to get a doctor’s note that would be great! Also, check your child’s cubby for the proper change of clothes. We have also placed black filing folders for the children’s daily sheets so be sure to check them when you pick them up for the day! 
We have a few dates we would like to highlight: 
· May 10: Mother’s Day store 
· May 11: Muffins for mom 
· May 14-18: Staff appreciation week 
· May 28: Center closed 

The Safari Explorers (EA)
We had a blast in April! We welcomed our new teacher! We have enjoyed getting to know her. Thank you for trusting us with your children! We love them very much! 
Thank you to everyone who helped make the Week of the Young Child successful! 
Upcoming events:
· May 10th: Mother’s Day store 
· May 11th: Muffins for Mom in the morning and Mother’s Day Tea @ 2:45
· May 28th: Center will be closed for Memorial Day 
Class announcements: 
· We are coming up on the season when we will be applying sunscreen. To make things easier you can always get a Doctor's note to give permission that will be good for a year.
· Please look at your child's clothes box for weather appreciate clothes and that they fit. 
Underwater Explorers (EB)
April was a very busy month.  Your children had a lot of fun participating in every activity from the spring egg hunt to the annual Week of the Young Child.  
In May, we have planned many activities to ensure that your child has many opportunities to explore, create and investigate new concepts.  Here are a few reminders to help us make your child’s experience wonderful.  
· Breakfast is over at 8:30am  
· Please bring in sunscreen, and make sure that you have a doctor’s note for sunscreen application for your child.  Also, make sure that your child has sunscreen on when you drop off.  We will reapply after nap.

· We will begin water play on the first week of June.  We will let you know the scheduled day

· Please check your child’s clothing container to ensure that they have 3 changes of weather appropriate clothing with socks.  If possible, also include a pair of shoes.

· As the warmer day’s approach, please make sure that your little ones have shoes that cover their toes, the mulch can be a bit painful when they play.

· If you would like to eat any meal with your child, please let us know.  The price is $2.00 and the School Nutritionist (Cook) will have a hot plate waiting for you.  

· You are welcomed to come to class to do any science experiment, art project, or story with the class.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact either of us in the classroom.  Thank you so much for all of your participation, it has enabled your children to have fun, while learning new things.  

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

The weather has really been great!  We will be sending home permission slips for sunscreen in a few weeks.  If your child does not have a doctor’s note, please be sure to sign these each week.  When sending in sunscreen, the spray kind makes it easier to apply quickly and get outside.  Please be sure to apply sunscreen in the morning before dropping your child off, this will help us get outside quicker.

Our themes and letters for the month are flowers/Mother’s week, “Dd”; Bubbles, “Ee”; Strawberries, “Ff”; and Frogs, “Gg”. Our focus of this month is number recognition and math concepts.  We will concentrate on a variety of activities including sequence of events.


Upcoming events of this month are: 

· Thursday, May 10th - Mother’s Day Store

· Friday, May 11th – Muffins for Mom in the morning and Mother’s day celebration in the afternoon

· Monday, May 28th – Center will be closed for Memorial Day
Thank you so much for your support and co-operation!

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Marvelous May is here!  What an exciting month we have planned.  We have wonderful themes for this month!  We are so excited to learn new things in Pre-B.  The themes for the month are: Star Wars, Moms, Teacher and Me, Mickey Mouse and Manners.  May the 4th be with you day, we will dress up in our Star Wars gear.  During Moms week we have special projects planes.  Mother’s Day store is on the 10th.  Muffins for mom is on the 11th.  Teacher and me week is teacher/staff appreciation week at MCDC.  We are ending the month with manners week.  We are trying really hard to practice good manners in Pre-B every day.  We look forward to an awesome month of learning in Pre-B.  
Parents Reminders:  Check cubbies daily, make sure your child has a change of clothes that fits properly, we also encourage your child to wear tennis shoes or playground friendly shoes.  We will be out more with the warmer weather.  Please send sunscreen and we will start using it this month.  This would be a great time of the year to get a doctor’s note for sunscreen and toothpaste.  Thank you for your support!
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)

This school year is almost over!  It seems like we were just beginning our year with this class.  The months have gone by fast.

April was a good month filled with lots of fun activities.  The children enjoyed learning about rainbows, the rainforest, transportation, and celebrating the Week of the Young Child.  We really appreciate all the ways in which you participated-bringing food items, sharing your time and talents, and the monetary donations for St. Jude’s Children’s Hospital.


This month will be another busy month.  The children are excited about graduation and the beginning of our summer activities.  


Our themes for this month are: Insects/Butterflies, Flowers/Moms. Plants, Graduation, and Picnics and the Beach.  The letters are Mm, Nn, Oo, Pp, Qq, Rr, Ss, Tt, Uu, and Vv.


We have four friends who will celebrate their 5-year-old birthdays this month.  We wish them a Happy Birthday!  

We will celebrate our Moms by having a Mother’s Day Social on May 11th.  We would like for all our moms to join us.


Our graduation program will be on Thursday, May 17th at the activities building.  We will post details as the date gets closer.


Some of our friends will be leaving us this month.  We are so sad to see them go, but we wish them a Happy Summer and hope they will have a great year in kindergarten.  Some of these families have been with us for some years because we had older siblings to graduate from MCDC.  We will miss them.


Since we are having some hot days we will begin applying sunscreen in the afternoons.  Forms will have to be signed if we do not have a doctor’s note on file.  We ask that you apply sunscreen in the mornings before drop off.  Thank you again for your continued participation and supporting our classroom activities.

May Events:

· May 3rd-4th
Campus Candid’s

· May 10th
Mother’s Day 
Store

· May 11th
Muffins for Mom

Mother’s Day Social

· May 14th
Staff Appreciation 
Week Starts
· May 16th
Staff Appreciation

Lunch

· May 17th
Graduation

· May 28th
Memorial Day 

Center Closed

Thank you so much for all that you do!
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